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September 9, 2021 
 
 
Mr. William Bryant  
Chair, ICC Nominating Committee  
C/O Dominic Sims, ICC CEO  
International Code Council, Birmingham District Office  
900 Montclair Road  
Birmingham, AL 35213  
 
RE: Oregon Building Officials Association (OBOA) Endorsement  
 
Dear Mr. Bryant and Nominating Committee,  
 
Oregon Building Officials Association (OBOA) is pleased to extend our support of David 
Spencer for re-election to the position of Director at Large of the International Code 
Council.  
 
After thoughtful consideration we believe that Mr. Spencer has the background and 
experience to continue representing the ICC membership. He has demonstrated leadership 
and dedication to the codes through his extensive participation on committees and within 
various organizations, and his work on the ICC strategic plan is indicative of his concern 
and care that ICC is successful and sustainable in the future.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 503-681-5205. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Amy Williams 
2021-2022 OBOA President 


